#1 - C0306-19
- 141 Chelsea Street

                         Committee of the Whole
#2 – C0307-19
- 301 Main Street



October 7, 2019
#3 – C0308-19  - 132 Union Street
#4 – C0309-19
- 45 Ferry Street

#5 – C0310-19
- 180 Ferry Street

#6 – C0311-19
- 275 Ferry Street

#7 – C0312-19
- 493 Ferry Street

#8 – C0313-19
- 431 Broadway

#9 – C0314-19
- 537 Broadway

#10 – C0315-19 – 642 Broadway
The Committee of the Whole met on Monday, October 7, 2019 at 6pm
Members present were Councilor Richard Dell Isola, presiding, Councilors Fred Capone, Rosa DiFlorio, John Hanlon, Michael Marchese, Peter Napolitano and Stephen Simonelli.

Members absent were Councilors Anthony DiPierro, Michael Mclaughlin, Wayne Matewsky and John McKinnon.
Communications received from Councilors McKinnon and Mclaughlin that they would be unable to attend due to prior commitments..   

The Committee considered a Petition offered by Councilor Richard Dell Isola, as President:  That Extenet LLC, seeks permission to attach a small cell antenna along with all the required equipment and fiber for its operation to an existing utility pole in the right of way located on the public way or ways on (locations listed above).  
City Clerk Sergio Cornelio; Rossanna Ferrante, Government Relations for Network Building & Consulting and Chris Fridrich, Senior Engineer at Extenet Systems were also present.
Ms. Ferrante provided the Committee members with packets by Ward as well as a visual presentation on where Extenet plans to install the 41 small cell antenna’s throughout the City.   She gave an overview of the small cell background and felt it important for the City Council to fully understand the overall plans for installation of these antenna’s, even though only ten (10) petitions were on the agenda at the present time.  Councilor Capone inquired if the antenna’s would be installed on new or existing poles.   Ms. Ferrante responded that for the ten petitions currently before the City Council eight (8) would be installed on existing steel streetlight poles and two (2) would be installed on existing wood poles.   She explained that the antenna itself is approximately two feet in height and would be installed on top of the poles which were between 32 to 35 feet in height and the box powering the antenna would be installed approximately 8 to 10 feet up on of pole.  Councilor Capone noted that the City was presently installing decorative lighting on the main streets throughout City and wanted to know if that would pose a problem.  Ms. Ferrante stated that they would work with City and replace those decorative lights with identical decorative lights that contain the antennas.  Councilor Hanlon expressed concern that along with the 41 antenna’s they were proposing other companies were looking to do the same and he asked how much is too much as it related to potential radiation exposure.   Ms. Ferrante agreed to provide the Council with a Statement of Compliance and affirmed that TMobile was trying to provide seamless coverage which was happening nationally.  Mr. Fridrich confirmed that the antenna’s produced less than 1% of the FCC radiation compliance regulations which was far less than a baby monitor.  Councilor Napolitano corroborated the FCC compliance issue by explaining that the intent was to utilize smaller powered unit over a wider area in an attempt to improve the quality of service while eliminating the need for higher powered units that produce 
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more radiation.  Councilor DiFlorio asked if there were any type of lease agreement with City to place these units throughout City.  Mr. Cornelio informed the members that they were currently working on a mitigation agreement and that it would be presented to the City Council at the last regular meeting in October.  Councilor Marchese asked if the antennas could be pointed in a specific direction and Mr. Fridrich responded that it usually is pointed towards the horizon but could be pointed towards a specific building if there was a need to do so.   Councilor Marchese informed them that decorative lights were also planned for Ferry Street.  Councilor Capone asked how far back does Federal research go on radiation exposure.   Mr. Fridrich explained that it goes as far back as when AM radio was introduced.   Councilor Capone mentioned that in one location on Broadway at tall building was being planned for the future.   Mr. Fridrich indicated that it shouldn’t have any impact on the proposed antenna location.  Councilor Capone agreed to provide some comments he had on the mitigation agreement so his concerns could be addressed prior to the signing of agreement.  Ms. Ferrante noted that 70% of consumers are now utilizing wireless service and no longer have landlines. 
The Committee voted:  To report back to the City Council meeting on October 28th with No Recommendation. 
Respectfully Submitted,

John W. Burley

Clerk of Committees
